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March 24, 2025 
 
 
Hon. David Piccini 
Minister of Labour, Immigration, Training and Skills Development 
Queen’s Park 
Toronto, Ontario 
M7A 1A5 
 
 
Dear Minister Piccini, 
 
Congratulations on your re-election as the Member of Provincial Parliament for Northumberland—
Peterborough South and reappointment as Ontario’s Minister of Labour, Immigration, Training 
and Skills Development. We also want to call attention to the work for which you are being credited 
when it comes to expanding the government’s reach among organized labour. The result in this 
election, and your contributions to it, demonstrate your value to this government both politically 
and operationally.  
 
The past few years has seen Ontario’s farmers face the challenges of inflation and rising input 
costs. Your government has played a significant role in helping Ontario’s agriculture community 
address these challenges, especially through the recent expansion of the Risk Management 
Program, helping to ensure our producers have the certainty they need to feed Ontario and the 
world.  
 
As we both know, the threat of U.S. tariffs means that there could be more uncertainty ahead. 
and we know that you will be a strong champion for agriculture at the Cabinet table. 
 
In this parliament, you will be one of the longest-serving representatives from rural Ontario. We 
know that you’ll take the voice of rural Ontario to the cabinet table with you, and our members are 
assured that their perspective will have a champion like yourself in the rooms where decisions 
are made.  
 
Looking forward to connecting with you early in the next session of Parliament. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Drew Spoelstra 
President  

 
cc: OFA Board of Directors  


